
 

 
May 23rd, 2025 

 
 
The Honorable Tom Cole       The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  
Chairman         Ranking Member  
Committee on Appropriations      Committee on Appropriations  
H-305, the Capitol        1036 Longworth HOB  
Washington, D.C. 20515       Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting funding for Stone Mountain Medlock Park Improvements in fiscal year 2026.  The entity 
to receive funding for this project is the City of Stone Mountain, located at 735 Ridge Ave, Stone Mountain, 
GA 30083. 
 
The funding would be used for critically needed infrastructure upgrades, including improved parking, 
erosion control and drainage, allowing it to be better accessed and utilized year-round. The project is an 
appropriate use of taxpayer funds because this funding will help Medlock Park become better utilized by 
the community. The Park already has a number of great amenities for all ages, but the infrastructure 
hurdles, especially the lack of paved parking, results in the park being underutilized to it’s full potential. 
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes 
authorized by  42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2). 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 
immediate family. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Member of Congress 


